Troop Committee Meeting

September 30, 2018
Meeting convened 7:40 p.m.
Attendance:  Paul Hurney, Ruthie Klinck, Ann Jenness, Mike Matzka, Bettina Eikeboom and Hisham Kader.
Camping:

Paul said this weekend's campout was a success.  In addition to a few regular attending scouts, the Dehn brothers were both there, and one of the boys and his dad who came to the Open House last weekend were also in attendance.  The weather was beautiful, and they did some cooking requirements and had a good time.
Volunteer Opportunities:

Paul showed everyone the flyers on the entry table, which listed the various volunteer opportunities coming up:
- Hills Church Pumpkin Patch truck unloading (October date TBA)
- Scouting for Food (Oct. 27 bag drop-off and Nov. 3 bag pickup)
- Dan McCabe Memorial Blood Drive (Nov. 21)
- Salvation Army Bell Ringing at Roche Bros. (Nov. 23 - Dec. 22; Dwin Schuler will send out SignUp Genius later.)
- Kiwanis breakfast event (Nov. 12), mentioned below, is not on the flyer because Paul just because just found out about it through Gary McCabe.

The Kiwanis Club of Wellesley will be holding a breakfast fundraiser on November 12th (Veterans Day) to honor John Schuler, and the funds will be donated to the Troop.  They would like our Scouts to present the flag, etc. at the beginning of the event, which will be catered.  More details to follow.  Ann and Ruthie pointed out that while public schools  are off that day, private schools are in session.  That said, the troop should be able to round up a few scouts to help.
Ann and Ruthie suggested scouts should sign up for particular opportunities to try to be sure they really participate to help the Church and Kiwanis.
Treasury:

Ruthie talked about the overall balance in the Troop's accounts and the balance in the Eagle Scout (Joe Levens) fund.  Most Eagle Scouts have been forgetting to ask for the available $100 towards their project, even though Paul reminds each that it's available.  It was decided that going forward the Eagle trophies will be purchased with funds from this account.  Paul also said if any Life Scout ever needs help paying for the one-week camp, "Trail to Eagle," he could apply to use $100 from the fund towards that camp.
Website:
Ann pointed out that the wreath fundraising paperwork is also on the entry table and noted that while the new forms are on the website, so are the old ones.  Ann will ask Jim Cracraft to take down the old forms.
Ann will also ask Jim to put up the August Troop Committee meeting notes taken by Ruthie, which are not yet on the website.
Recruitment:

Ruthie showed everyone a “Wellesley Townsman” article about a town campout behind Bates, which takes place shortly before school starts each year.  She suggested the Troop should attend this wearing their red Class B shirts, and publicize joining the troop.  We will be sure to do this next August.
Meeting adjourned 7:55 p.m.
